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September 18th, 2018


I.  Welcome:
Meeting was called to order at 8:38 a.m.  

II. Reading of the Minutes:
Minutes were approved by Mrs. Tucker and second by Mrs. 
DeJesus.

III.  Training:
         Part I:  Work of the School Advisory Council
The work of the school advisory council was discussed.  Its purpose is to improve learning and achievement for all students.   Membership requirements were also reviewed. 
 
IV. Title 1 Report:
Mrs. Most shared that our new partner, Mathnasium, will be part of the first Title I night on October 29th,  from 6 to 8 p.m.  She is requesting the Title I Mobile Unit be present, and Bubba Gump will provide refreshments for the evening.  Nob Hill Salutes America will be held on May 18th, 2019 and there will be planning meetings in October and November, which will be announced.  Mrs. Most distributed the dates for i-unit planning days and the dates for the culminating activities, along with the projected budget for those programs. She also shared the schedule for the proposed after school tutoring programs, the target groups, the number of sessions, and the budget.  The target start date is Wednesday, October 29th.  

V.  Principal’s Report:
      School Opening

Mrs. Floyd shared information about certificates Nob Hill earned related to the school’s grade and gains in math and other areas.  She stated that data we used determined how to support students’ learning and provided the learning gains students achieved.  She shared that there are 12 new teachers at Nob Hill, three of whom are new to teaching.  All are getting training regarding Nob Hill programs.  The October Izone meeting will be at Nob Hill.  Mrs. Floyd provided a handout to get suggestions for possible topics for the upcoming meeting.  She stated there is $3,278.00 in the SAC budget, which we can discuss how to spend.  

VI. School Improvement Plan:
Mrs. Floyd shared that the objectives for our school improvement plan are in place and will be reviewed in terms of the activities to meet those objectives.  The first part of the plan is due on October 18th.  She also stated that the process has changed and that there is a need to focus on reading and math.  Directions on how to gain access to view the school’s plan were distributed. 

VI. Budget Update:
Mrs. Floyd shared some ideas as to how the SAC budget of $3, 278.00 could be used.  One idea was to purchased computers to provide a 1 to 1 ratio for student use in first grade.  Other suggestions included using the funds for tutoring programs, or the purchase of specific software for reading and math programs.  

VII.  Concerns and Compliments:
Announcements were made regarding Family Night at Chili’s on October 1st, Dad’s Day on September 26th, and Reading in PreK and Kindergarten on October 25th.  
The meeting was adjourned at 9:37 a.m.
The next SAC meeting will be held October 9th at 8:30 AM. 



